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  Letter dated 29 April 2022 from the Permanent Representative of 

Cuba to the United Nations addressed to the Secretary-General  
 

 

 I have the honour to transmit herewith a letter addressed to the President of the 

General Assembly requesting the deferral of the consideration of agenda item 42, 

entitled “Necessity of ending the economic, commercial and financial embargo 

imposed by the United States of America against Cuba”, to the seventy-seventh 

session of the General Assembly (see annex).  

 In this regard, I should be grateful if you would circulate the present letter and 

its annex as a document of the General Assembly, under agenda item 42.  

 

 

(Signed) Pedro L. Pedroso Cuesta 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 
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  Annex to the letter dated 29 April 2022 from the Permanent 

Representative of Cuba to the United Nations addressed to 

the Secretary-General 
 

 

 I have the honour to address you in relation to agenda item 42, entitled 

“Necessity of ending the economic, commercial and financial embargo imposed by 

the United States of America against Cuba”, included in the agenda of the General 

Assembly in accordance with resolution 75/289. 

 In this regard, I request the deferral by the General Assembly of the 

consideration at the current session of the above-mentioned agenda item, and of the 

related report of the Secretary-General, and the inclusion of the item in the provisional 

agenda of the seventy-seventh session of the General Assembly.  

 The purpose of this request is to return the consideration of the agenda item to 

its traditional schedule during the main part of the session of the General Assembly 

in the fall. In view of the foregoing, I am pleased to refer to a draft decision to be 

considered by the General Assembly (A/76/L.54).  

 I should be grateful if you would circulate the present letter as a document of 

the General Assembly.  

 

 

(Signed) Pedro L. Pedroso Cuesta 

Ambassador 

Permanent Representative 

 

https://undocs.org/en/A/RES/75/289
https://undocs.org/en/A/76/L.54

